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Attachment C - Investment Summary 
Conservative financial management is a core Town priority. Successful management of the Town’s cash balances and 
investments supports long-range planning, as shown in the 2022 Budget and the 2022 – 2026 Five Year Capital Improvement 
Plan. The Town’s total cash and investment balance as of December 31 is $333,312,071 which reflects investment gains of 
$330,331 and interest earnings of $1,500,334 for the fourth quarter of 2022 for a total gain of $1,830,666. The following 
includes information about the Town’s cash and investment balances by Town fund. Please note that this may vary from other 
reported investment earnings and fund balance due to timing differences between budget and cash investment reporting. These 
balances include internal and external reservations of funds, and the accumulation of funding for future project needs. 
Additionally, the value of units in an investment portfolio can fluctuate and past performance is not indicative of future results. 
While the market changes show unrealized loss on investments, the Town policy is to hold investments to maturity. The Town 
rarely sells these instruments and almost always holds to maturity, which allows the Town to keep the “loss” unrealized.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Town maintains a conservative investment policy. The principal 
objectives include: 
 

 Preservation and protection of capital 
 Maintenance of sufficient liquidity 
 Diversification to avoid unreasonable risk 
 Attainment of adequate market rate of return 
 Conformance with all stated regulations 
 Investments held to maturity   


